
 

HOUGHTON LAKE SPORTSMEN’S CLUB  

MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF May 6, 2024 

The meeting commenced at 7:01 PM 

The Pledge of Allegiance and Conservation Pledge were recited. 

Secretary Cindy Hawley took roll call. 

Board Members present:  President Doug Hall, Vice President Dave DenBoer, Treasurer Greg 

Walterhouse, Publicity Director Ed Bross, Membership Director Habib Atallah, and Secretary Cindy 

Hawley 

Not Present:  Building and Grounds Brad McLain 

REPORTS FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS: 

Secretary Cindy Hawley 

• Cindy read a summary of the minutes from last month’s Membership Meeting on April 01, 2024.   

She informed the members that the full minutes were posted on the bulletin board. 

Treasurer Greg Walterhouse 

• Greg read the Treasurer’s report.  He also let everyone know that the Treasurer’s report was 

posted on the bulletin board. 

Publicity Director Ed Bross 

• Ed informed the members that the Membership Appreciation BBQ has been postponed.  A new 

date will be announced later this Summer. 

Vice President Dave DenBoer 

• Dave thanked the members who provided food for the meeting.  He also acknowledged 

members with May birthdays. 

• Dave encouraged members to look for opportunities to volunteer. 

Membership Director Habib Atallah 

• Habib stated that there are currently 344 members.  He presented three applicants for 

membership.  Tom Gregory made a motion to accept the applicants, Vickie Atallah seconded the 

motion, and all present agreed.  Welcome new members! 

President Doug Hall 

• Doug informed the members that work has been done on the lower ranges.  The silhouette 

targets are up on Range 1 and Action Pistol is set up on Range 5.  

• Doug informed the members that the Ladies Appreciation Breakfast has been postponed until 

August or September.  

• Doug invited Tom Gregory, John Knasco, Mark Keyser, and Fred Kleinert to present to the 

members. 



• Doug opened the floor for discussion and other member presentations. 

 

REPORTS FROM THE MEMBERS: 

Tom Gregory informed the members that 9 mm brass from the State Troopers practice is available for 

sale. He also reminded the members that the 5X5 League is scheduled for the second Sunday of every 

month.  It has been postponed for May 12th.   

 

John Knasco informed the members that the Club made about $2600.00 from the Gun Show. 

 

Mark Keyser thanked the volunteers who signed up to sell raffle tickets at the Gun Shows.  He stated 

that there are currently two volunteers needed for future Gun Shows.  He acknowledged Doug Pavlovich 

and Tess Cornell for their raffle ticket sales.   

 

Fred Kleinert stated that the Centershot Youth Archery Program has concluded.  Some of the kids plan 

to compete at Bambi Lake in July.  He is looking to partner with Artesia Youth Park for a Centershot 

Youth Archery Program. 

 

Open Discussion: 

Bob Carmer presented information to the members about the Black Powder League.  This is held on 

Tuesday at noon and the cost is $2.00 

 

Loree Delaney stated that she needs volunteers to sign up to bring treats for future membership 

meetings.   

 

Tom Gregory made a motion to adjourn, Tom Baese seconded the motion, and all agreed. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:37 PM. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

50/50 Raffle: The winner of $69.00 went to Debbra Carmer with ticket #139226 

Tom Gregory brought in $69.00 for the sale of brass. 

 

Meeting minutes were taken by Secretary Cindy Hawley on May 6, 2024 


